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NOVEMBER 2016 

 

Dear Praying Friends and Faithful Partners, 

 

“Sing to the Lord a new song; sing to the Lord, all the earth. 

Sing to the Lord, praise his name; proclaim His salvation day after day. 

Psalm 96:1-2 

 

November is the month America celebrates Thanksgiving Day. And yet, every day, we are 

admonished by Scriptures to “Let the Word of Christ dwell in you richly, teaching and 

admonishing one another in all wisdom, singing psalms and hymns and spiritual songs, 

with thankfulness in your hearts to God. And whatever you do, in word or deed, do 

everything in the name of the Lord Jesus, giving thanks to God the Father through Him.” 

(Colossians 3:16-17) There is much to be thankful for, and foremost is the love of God 

toward us – in that while we were still sinners, He died for us (Romans 5:8). Our security is 

not that we love God; but that He loves us and He loved us first! As we allow the Word of 

God to dwell richly in us – our hearts, our lives will be an outpouring of thanksgiving to 

Him! 

 

GUAM. We are so very thankful that after 2 years, one month from their acceptance to serve 

with PMA, the Fergusons finally arrived in Guam. On Guam, Lance was able to connect with the 

Air Force base, do his medicals – as he is still on the reserve, share with the PMF/TCF church 

about their calling, had a tour around the island, and most importantly spent time with Melinda 

discussing many administrative aspects, including expectations of their missionary service. After 

a few days, they flew to Pohnpei, where they met with our President and CEO, Nob Kalau, and 

wife Sylvia, where they not only enjoyed the hospitality of the Kalaus, visited beautiful places in 

Pohnpei, but also spent time talking about their role, PMA’s and the island’s culture, history and 

many more. I was informed that their trip to Pohnpei was very productive and a blessing. They 

are now back on Guam again and will be traveling to Yap next week. I want to thank all their 

partners who have faithfully supported them and continue to do so. The Lord bless you more! 

 

PHILIPPINES. Praise God for His protection over our island stations during the onslaught of 

one typhoon after another. In Jomalig, Pastor Jun Mandreza reported that the PMF church 

building became the place of refuge for many families. They ended up having prayer and praise 

time while they rode out the storm. In Amaga, Pastor Tayangona reported that banana trees fell – 

but their house and the church is secure. They spent time cleaning the surroundings after the 

typhoon. We are thankful for this because the church members just replaced the roof of the 

church. In Catmon, Calutcot, Kilogan and Patnanungan Bayan, no damages were reported. Praise 

God! 



 

BAHAY KALINGA ORPHANAGE, NAUJAN, OR. MINDORO, PHIL. “No one fully 

understands God’s greatness. But when we see glimpses of this, it is powerful! His power to heal 

physically and emotionally is amazing! We are thankful for the healing of the children’s skin 

irritations which was such a great bother to all of them, and for the completion, and approval of 

the adoption documents for Mary. We also praise God for Gel’s 3
rd

 birthday! She was so happy 

as we sang the birthday song for her!”  ~ Jeny Flores-Gutierrez 

 

PALAU. Pastor Mike Hammond shares: “We ended last month with the annual "Palau for 

Jesus" march. It was a blessing to not only participate in the event, but also to be a contributing 

member. After we (a collaboration of several evangelical churches on the island) marched down 

the main street of Koror, we had a time of singing praise songs and prayer. The pastors of the 

participating churches all prayed over various aspects of the island. After that, we split up into 

our churches and did a prayer walk through an assigned hamlet. It was a great event to praise and 

promote Jesus on the island of Palau.” Please pray for Palau, its leaders and its people, that they 

will make Jesus the Lord and Savior of their lives. 

 

YAP, MICRONESIA. PMA Yap is gearing up for the arrival of the Ferguson family.  It’s 

always an exciting time to welcome new missionaries to the field.  In this case there was the rare 

opportunity that PMA had acquired a Cessna 206 aircraft for our Philippine base from the same 

area that the Ferguson family was coming from in Michigan State.  So we combined the 

shipment of the aircraft with their household belongings and the container arrived in Yap in early 

October.  Our crew worked to offload the aircraft and their household items into our hangar and 

storage containers.  There is a guest house apartment that they will move into which is right next 

to the hangar, so that will be convenient for them.  We look forward to their arrival to Yap where 

they will spend the next 8 months for orientation into PMA, island life, flight training and also 

maintenance training. By: Amos Collins 

 

POHNPEI, MICRONESIA. In our midweek Bible Study called “GIFT" Growing in Faith 

Together, we are going through the New Testament chapter by chapter, starting with  Matthew. 

Each Wed. we meet for worship and Bible study and then break into separate groups for women, 

men, and young adults for discussion of what we have learned.  Many have said that meeting 

together in the midweek is the shot of adrenaline they need in their spiritual life to be encouraged 

and mindful of putting God first. God’s Word is indeed the guidance we need throughout the 

week in order to be transformed by the renewing of our minds. One woman shared,” I am 

married to an unbelieving husband. I look forward to the teaching I receive when I come to the 

midweek service. The prayer time with the ladies, gets me through the week and helps me to not 

lose heart but put my hope in God and His Word.”  A real GIFT at its best! ~ Sylvia Kalau 

 

In every island of ministry, we have seen and experienced the goodness and faithfulness of 

the Lord and we are forever grateful to Him. And to you dear faithful partners ~ “I have 

not stopped giving thanks for you, remembering you in my prayers.” (Ephesians 1:16) You 

have always been there, praying, giving, encouraging us to press on and not to grow weary 

in well-doing. Thank you and may the Lord bless you more! 

 

In Him we live and move and have our being, 

 

Melinda R. Espinosa 

CFO/Administrator 



 


